
SCS HCS HBs 1434 & 1600 -- TAX INCREMENT FINANCING

This bill changes the laws regarding tax increment financing. In
its main provisions, the bill:

(1) Specifies that a recommendation of approval on a proposed
redevelopment plan, project, designation, or amendment by a TIF
commission in St. Charles, Jefferson, and St. Louis counties must
only be deemed to occur if a majority of the commissioners voting
vote for approval. A tied vote must be considered a recommendation
in opposition;

(2) Changes the provisions regarding economic activity taxes.
Currently, any municipality can approve a proposed redevelopment
plan, project, designation, or amendment if it did not receive a
recommendation from the majority of the members of its tax
increment financing commission upon a two-thirds majority vote of
its governing body. The bill limits that authority in any
municipality in St. Louis County, St. Charles County, or Jefferson
County to include only a redevelopment plan, project, designation,
or amendment in which the economic activity taxes generated do not
exceed the costs associated with the demolition of buildings and
the clearing and grading of land;

(3) Adds transparency language for TIF commissions;

(4) Currently, county boards, upon voter approval, may levy a
property tax for the purpose of establishing and maintaining county
sheltered workshops, residences, facilities, and/or other related
services. This bill prohibits the adoption of any tax increment
financing from superseding, altering, or reducing the sheltered
workshop levy; and

(5) Requires the governing body of a municipality to submit a
report of each redevelopment plan and redevelopment project in
existence on December 31 of the preceding year to the Department of
Revenue by November 15 each year and requires the Commissioner of
Administration to publish the data in the reports on the Missouri
Accountability Portal. Any municipality that does not comply with
such reporting requirements within 60 days from the certified mail
notification from the department will be prohibited from adopting
any new tax increment financing plan for five years.


